

Health Department **MEMORANDUM**

Healthy Environments and Communicable Disease

TO:

Brent Marshall, CAO, Town of Halton Hills

FROM:

Matthew Ruf, Director

Healthy Environments and Communicable Disease

DATE:

February 12, 2020

RE:

Area Municipal Support to the Region's West Nile Virus Response

Plan

We are currently planning our West Nile Virus strategy for 2020 which will build on our experiences over the last few years.

Consistent with last year's approach, we are about to apply to the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks for a permit to larvicide on public lands. You may recall that a letter of support from you is a prerequisite for issuing the permit. (Please find last year's letter of support attached.)

We would appreciate it if you would agree to provide a letter again this year and send it to my attention before the end of March 2020. If you require any additional information or if the timeline presents a problem, please let me know.

Once again, thank you for your continued support.

Matthew Ruf

cc:

Jane MacCaskill, CAO

Dr. Meghani, Medical Officer of Health

RECEIVED

FEB 2 5 2020



THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF HALTON HILLS

Resolution Number 2019-0048

Title:

Town of Halton Hills Support to the Region's West Nile Virus Response Plan

Date:

Tuesday, March 5, 2019

	1, 7 0 1	
Moved by:	M. Lasam, Sold	
Seconded by:	Jes Brown	

THAT Council confirms its support to the Region's 2019 West Nile Virus Response Plan;

AND FURTHER THAT Council authorizes the Clerk to sign a letter to the Director of Healthy Environments and Communicable Disease confirming that the Town of Halton Hills supports the Health Department's initiative in 2019.

Mayor Rick Bonnette